
                                                          2018/19 - 13 

A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 16th July 2018 at 

7.00pm in The Village Hall. 

 

PRESENT :     Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman, 

                          Cllr Mrs Smith,  Cllr Mrs Hulatt, Cllr M Berney 

                          Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden,Cllr B Jeffery, Cllr A Ogden, 

                          Cllr A Reeve, Cllr C Rowland (7.15pm). 

                

IN ATTENDANCE : Mrs K Pickering – Clerk. 

                                    Cllr P Clark. 

                                    3 members of the public. 

                                    2 Anglian Water representatives. 

 

                                                      PUBLIC FORUM  

Two representatives of Anglian Water – Matt Moore and Gavin Stanley – attended 

the meeting to provide information about the proposed works planned for Ulceby. 

Work is planned for Abbey Road, Coronation Road and a main DG5 scheme is also 

planned. 

Work is planned to two specific properties in Abbey Road where when there is an 

overload of surface water the sewerage drainage is adversely affected. Once this DG5 

scheme is complete all the return valves, already fitted in properties, can be removed 

as they wil not be necessary. The DG5 scheme will provide 2 major construction 

products to alleviate the sewerage problems – at the sewerage works at the end of 

Thornton lane an extra holding drain and storm lagoon will be provided and this work 

is planed between April – September 2019. Anglian Water are also making 

arrangements to ensure all odours and smells are eliminated too. 

Four properties on Coronation Road are adversely when there is heavy rainfall. N.L.C 

are undertaking a programme of works to improve surface water drainage and 

Anglian Water are also contributing to this programme of works. 

 

The Chairperson welcomed new councillors – Tony Ogden and Andy Reeve to 

their first parish council meeting. 

 

1 .APOLOGIES :   Cllr  D Llewellyn, Cllr Mrs Shepherdson, Cllr R Hannigan, 

                                 Cllr D Wells.  

 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON THE AGENDA ITEMS: 

    Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden – Item 5 – Personal Interest declared – related to an  

    applicant. 

 

3.  ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH  COUNCIL 

     MEETING HELD ON 18th JUNE 2018. 

     IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the  parish council  meetings held on   

     18th June 2018 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
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4.  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

     MEETING  HELD ON 18th JUNE2018 . 

a) Footpath – Church to West End Road and Vale Farm – both these public footpaths  

     are the responsibility of N.L.C who have indicated that the required repairs and  

     mowing will take place in due course. 

b) Water Leak – High Street, Ulceby – this leak has been reported once again by the  

    clerk and members of the public. Anglian Water are aware. 

c) Road repairs – Hallcroft/School Mews, Potholes Abbey Road and Priory Crescent  

    – all reported and N.L.C have confirmed that job tickets have been issued for this 

    work. Some work on Abbey Road has been undertaken. 

 
5. ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED AS AGENDA ITEMS AT NEXT MONTHS    

    PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, RAISED WITHIN THE PUBLIC FORUM   

    SECTION OF THE MEETING. 

    No matters required. 

                                                                                                                                                    

6. PLANNING 

Opportunity for one person from each side (members of the public) to state  

     within three minutes objections/support of contested application. 
i) Application PA/2018/1166 – Planning permission to erect a single storey rear 
extension and other associated external alterations – 16 Abbey Road, Ulceby. 
IT WAS RESOLVED to report NO OBJECTIONS OR COMMENTS. 
                                                                                                      
7. FINANCE 

i)                  PAYEE                            CHEQUE NO                AMOUNT 

     

 1             K E Pickering                               1515                            261.78   

                Salary - July                                             

 2             K E Pickering – Admin                1516                              36.80        

 3.            J Nettleton                                    1517                             440.00                                                                                                                             

 4.            Barton Mowing Services              1518                            378.00 

 5.            Wisemans Electrical                     1519                            109.45 

 

   INCOME RECEIVED: 0                                      

   IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to authorise payment of the above accounts. 

 ii) To receive the income and expenditure to date and note any variances to budget –    

      new financial year – circulated at meeting. 

 

8. POLICE MATTERS: 

• NATS meeting – Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden attended the meeting with 

Humberside Police and Crime Commissioner on Tuesday 26th June 2018. The 

Crime Commissioner indicated that he would be prepared to attend a parish 

council meeting. Clerks note: From another parish council meeting it was 

noted that the police will react more quickly and will prioritise matters which  

are reported through the NATS system. Obviously emergencies should still be 

reported to 999 or 101.  

• New Police matters – It was reported that vandalism and damage is occuring 

to cars parked within the village. 
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10. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS 

i.  Reports from N.L.C representatives – Cllr Clark reported on a meeting held at 

N.L.C with highways officers, resident Mr S Smith, Cllr Hannigan and Cllr 

Clark regarding HGV movements through the village. N.L.C have agreed to 

monitor HGV movements through the village ('Golden Rivers') have already 

been laid in the village to collect traffic movement data. This data will be 

analyzed  which will then allow N.L.C to make decisions regarding the control 

of traffic through the village. A weight limit for Ulceby was discussed but this 

will not be progressed until all other options have been considered. A 

reduction in the speed limit from Skitter Hill, over the level crossing and to the 

truckstop was also discussed and will be considered when the traffic data has 

been analyzed. New signs at the truckstop – directing HGV's back onto the 

motorway network rather than through the village of Ulceby will be 

progressed once a planning application by the truckstop has been considered. 

ii. Diversion route for A180 closure – It was noted at the meeting that additional 

and clear signing needs to be in place to ensure all drivers recognize that the 

new diversion route is through Habrough and Brocklesby Park and not 

through Ulceby. 

iii. New N.L.C highways matters –  Cllr Rowland suggested that signs need to be 

back in place at the crossroads in Ulceby (they were removed when building 

work was taking place at the old church/chapel and not replaced by N.L.C). 

Drivers from Brocklesby direction do not realise that they need to turn left to go to 

Barton – there are no signs indication this and therefore travel straight on down 

Abbey Road.  

 

 

                                                                                                                             

10. CORRESPONDENCE    

• VANL – training course diary 

•  Rural Services Network – information  

• North Lincolnshire Council – Forthcoming meetings 

• M Moore – Anglian Water – meeting arrangements 

• Cllr R Hannigan - Response to residents regarding traffic/HGV concerns 

through the village. 

• R Waltham – invitation to North Lincs in Bloom presentations 

• Cllr R Hannigan – update from Mark Drust – N.L.C regarding proposed 

drainage works – Ulceby 

• N.L.C – update on public footpath repairs 
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11.  ENVIRONMENTAL AND VILLAGE ISSUES 
  a) Salt bin opposite the co-op store - no response from co-op store regarding  
       donation towards the salt bin as yet. The council may have to consider purchasing  
       a salt bin later in the year. 
  b) Seat – opposite new co-op store - the seat has now been fitted. 
  c) Post Box – cleaning and painting – no response from Royal Mail. 
  d) Road Gullies/road sides – the sweeper has been through the village in the last 
      week. 
  e) New matters to report – The debibrilator has been fitted to the village hall and the  
      village hall will be able to accommodate approximately 15 cars for parking when  
      the Coronation Road drainage works commence.  
      Road signs on Skitter Hill are obscured by hedge growth – clerk to try and arrange   
      for them to be cleared. The public footpath sign at the bottom of green lane   
      (opposite Carr Road) has been defaced – clerk to ask N.L.C to clean or replace. 
      A hedge at a property on Abbey Road needs cutting back as it is infringing the   
      pavement. The drains in the side of the road on High Street need jetting out and  
      clearing of debris. 
 
12.  AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING  

    

13.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING :  Monday 16th August 2018  at 7.00pm  

                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


